
TWU Forces 
Emergency 
Hearing 
on Track Safety

Louis Gray died because of a dangerous gap in MTA safety rules for when transit workers are on or along the 
subway tracks - and train service is still in effect. Gray was setting up cautionary lights for a scheduled construction 
project but train operators heading into that section of track - a curve - had no warning he was up ahead. He was 
struck and killed by a G train. The union wants a transit worker at the last station before a curve to be posted 
on the platform to verbally warn train operators that there’s a work crew ahead on the tracks setting up flagging 
lights and to proceed with extra caution. As an interim measure, the union demands an additional flagging light 
on the platform of the station before a work zone being established. The MTA refuses, apparently because they 
are more worried about slowing trains down in limited situations than the lives of employees.
TWU Local 100 President John Samuelsen said: “The MTA’s position is a ticking time 
bomb and recipe for another fatality.”


